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3rd September 2021 

 

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s) 

 

I do hope that this letter finds you well. It seems like a distant memory that we were all at Fauxquets Valley 

at the end of the Trinity Term. It was a wonderful time, and it was so lovely to see the girls together in a 

more relaxed environment.  

 

I am delighted to be welcoming your daughter back to The Ladies’ College this September and I am looking 

forward to seeing them and hearing about their summertime adventures. I do hope that you have all had a 

wonderful and fulfilled summer and that your daughter is ready for a fresh year at school. 

 

The beginning of Lower Five is an exciting time that will set the course towards their GCSE’s. It is 

important that the work ethic is established early and that the focus is on learning, fulfilment, and fun. I 

have called the year group Lower Five Strive and I would encourage all girls to strive to do their best in 

all that they do. Please find the Lower Five Homework Timetable attached with this letter. This is the 

advised guide for students and teachers to work with. Please be aware that there is flexibility, and some 

homework arrangements may need to be adapted occasionally. 

 

Although the focus is now shifting towards their GCSE’s, there are many opportunities that The Ladies’ 

College offer that the girls can still engage in. I would encourage them to get involved, stay active and 

maintain a varied and well-balanced lifestyle, whether it be in or out of school. Having time away from 

studying is important, healthy, and good for their general all-round wellness. 

 

May I take this opportunity to thank you for all your ongoing support towards your daughter’s time at The 

Ladies College, it is appreciated. 

 

Please be aware that the start time for Lower Five on Monday 6th September is 10:00, student photographs 

will also take place on this day. 

 

Finally, may I ask that you refresh yourselves with the correspondence that has been sent to you from the 

Principal, Mrs Clancy regarding the start of term arrangements and Covid/LFT advice. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

B. Smith  
 

Mrs B Smith 

Lower Five Year Coordinator 
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Lower Five Homework Timetable 2021 – 2022  

 
DAY 

 

GROUP/SET/ (Time in mins) 
HW per week = 2 x 30mins or 1 x 60mins 

STAFF 

MONDAY Biology – sets 2,3,4 

Physics – sets 1,3,4 

Chemistry – sets 1,3,4 

Geography (60) 

 

IEL, EWH 

EME, RMG 

KMA, FBA 

SAH, TMC 

 

TUESDAY 

 

 

Physics – set 4 

Chemistry – set 4 

Maths – All sets 

French 

German 

Spanish 

Latin 

Ped (60) 

 

RMG 

FBA 

CGB, CRA, PHI, TLE 

CFE, BBA 

KEL 

BBA, LCH 

JGE 

EJO 

WEDNESDAY Biology – sets 1,3,4 

Physics – sets 1,2,3 

Chemistry – set 1 

English – All sets (60) 

Music 

EWH, IEL 

EME, RMG 

KMA 

ZEL, AIS, SSM, 

FLT 

 

THURSDAY 

 

Biology – sets 2, 

Chemistry – sets 3,4 

Maths – All sets 

French 

German 

Spanish 

Latin 

Design Technology (60) 

Drama 

IEL 

KMA, FBA 

CGB, CRA, PHI, TLE 

CFE, BBA 

KEL 

BBA, LCH 

JGE 

JSM, BSM 

TCH 

FRIDAY 

 

 

Biology - set 1 

Physics – set 2 

Chemistry – set 2 

Drama 

History (60) 

RS (60) 

Music 

EWH 

RMG 

FBA 

MKI,  

CMO, BHE 

CLM, JMO 

FLT 

 

 On a busy homework day, pupils may need to manage their time wisely and use gaps on less 

busy days if extra time is required. Although it is advised, it is not compulsory to complete 

the HWs listed on the day allocated above. 

 Art - 60 mins per week, as specified by your Art Teacher 

 If a subject has not been included, please check with your teacher 

 Any problems, please see your subject teacher or Mrs B Smith asap 


